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Steve Heminger, Executive Director
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Transmitted via E-Mail

Dear Mr. Heminger:

US 101 on the San Francisco Peninsula is the main access route to San Francisco International
Airport (SFO) from the North and South Bay. It also serves as a major gateway route between
San Francisco and Silicon Valley, as well as providing access to San Jose International Airport
(SJC) at the southern end of the corridor. In the Peninsula, US 101 links to the East Bay via the
Dumbarton Bridge (SR 84) and the San Mateo Bridge (SR 92).

The communities and businesses served by US 101 are some of the most economically
productive in the state as well as in the nation. Traffic volume on US l0l has grown
significantly over the past several years. The City/County Association of Governments of San
Mateo County (C/CAG), in partnership with Caltrans and the San Mateo County Transportation
Authority (SMCTA), delivered the Project Study Report (PSR) to implement potential high
occupancy vehicle facility on US 101 in the County. The PSR was funded by local
transportation sales tax.

Due to growing trafhc congestion, project partners have since expanded the scope of the US 101
project to provide a potential continuous managed lane on US 101, connecting to the managed
lanes in Santa Claru County. The project involves not only coordination amongst a number of
public agencies, including the SMCTA, C/CAG and Caltrans in managing the environmental
review phase of the project, the project team also closely coordinates with MTC, California State
Transportation Agency, VTA and the employers along the corridor.

While the environmental review process is currently underway, the project team is already
considering ways to possibly expedite the delivery of the project in order to reduce congestion,
provide a facility to improve travel time reliability, and increase person-throughput in the
corridor. In order to do so, the project will need to secure funding for the future project phases,
especially in light of the recent STIP de-programming of funds from San Mateo County. We
appreciate and support our partners' assistance in a securing needed funding so the project can
continue to move forward.

Sincerely,
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